	Part 1 (Open to the public)
	ITEM NO.


REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF CORPORATE SERVICES & DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES 

To the: PLANNING AND TRANSPORTATION REGULATORY PANEL

On:
Thursday, 5th January  2006

TITLE: SALFORD CITY COUNCIL(WILTON ROAD,SALFORD)(REVOCATION OF PROHIBITION OF WAITING AND INTRODUCTION OF WAITING AND INTRODUCTION OF NEW PROHIBITION OF WAITING RESTRICTIONS AND INTRODUCTION OF LIMITED WAITING) ORDER 2005

RECOMMENDATIONS:
The Committee are asked to consider whether, in light of the objections received, the order should be:-

(i) Introduced as originally proposed, or

(ii) Amended, or

(iii) Withdrawn

It is the recommendation of the Director of Development Services that the Order be amended as proposed to the objector Mrs Fitzgerald. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:
The report attached explains the background to and the reasons for introducing the order 

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
Minutes of the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel of 7th July 2005 and correspondence from the objectors; plan outlining the proposals 

ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
N/A

THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:
N/A

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
N/A

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
N/A

CONTACT OFFICER:
Mr P. Pearson, Legal Assistant, 0161 793 3122

Report Prepared: 28th November 2005

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATES:
Weaste and Seedley

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
Transport Strategy; 

DETAILS:


Since the Introduction of the Hope Hospital Residents Parking Scheme complaints have been received from Elmwood Church,Salford regarding parking problems being experienced by Parishioners / visitors to the church. At the present time vehicles are permitted to park in the residents parking bays for up to 30 minutes without having to display a permit. Problems arise when the church car park is full and parishioners / visitors park on Wilton Road and extend the 30 minutes time limit.

Outside the confines of the current parking scheme there is a section of working day restrictions on both sides of Wilton Road and it is proposed to introduce a limited waiting bay on the east side. The bay will permit waiting for a period of 2hours with no return within 2 hours. This will assist the church on Wilton road but also the businesses on Eccles Old Road.      

The proposals of the Director of Development Services are for the:-

                                                    SCHEDULE  

Amendment of The City of Salford(Wilton Road,Salford)(Prohibition of Waiting) Order 1993  

Insofar as it relates

Prohibition of waiting between the hours of 8.00am and 6.00pm on Monday to Friday inclusive, from a point 15 metres north of Eccles Old Road to a point 40 metres of Eccles Old Road.

To read

Prohibition of waiting between the hours of 8.00am and 6.00pm Monday to Friday inclusive, Wilton Road, west side, from a point 15 metres north of Eccles Old Road to a point 40 metres north of Eccles Old Road. 

INTRODUCTION OF LIMITED WAITING 2 HOURS NO RETURN WITHIN 2 HOURS

Wilton Road, east side, from a point 15 metres north of the northern kerbline of Eccles Old Road in a northerly direction for a distance of 25 metres.

Objections to the proposal have been received. Letters explaining the need for the Order have been sent to the objectors. However the objections listed have not been withdrawn. Copies of the outstanding objections are available at panel.

The following objections have not been withdrawn.

Brief details of the objections along the Director of Development Services comments are as follows:-

MRS LINDA FITZGERALD 2D WILTON ROAD,SALFORD M6 8FP 

A letter was received from Mrs Fitzgerald dated the 22nd August 2005, objecting to the proposed order.

The Director of Engineering for the Urban Vision Directorate replied as follows, on the 27th October 2005 :-

Residents were not consulted on the Introduction of the limited waiting bay as the location of the bay does not directly affect residential properties. The bay is located on the east side of Wilton Road directly outside Elmwood church and is outside the confines of the residents parking scheme. The correct procedure has been followed throughout the making of this order and the City Council has fulfilled its statutory duties. In addition, notices were posted on site and the order was published on the City Council’s website.

Complaints have been received from Elmwood church and it was ascertained a bay could be introduced at this location without compromising highway safety. The limited waiting bay will be available for all members of the community and was advertised limited parking to two hours, no return within two hours, operating 24 hours a day. As the current restriction prohibits parking between the hours of 8.00am and 6.00pm Monday to Friday and allows unlimited parking after these hours and at weekends, it is proposed to change the operational times of the bay to reflect this. The limited waiting bay will now operate between the hours of 8.00am to 6.00pm Monday to Friday.

There will be no change to the residents parking scheme as this location is outside the confines of the residents parking scheme.

Any person found to be misusing their parking permits by giving / selling them to unauthorised persons can have their permits revoked. The permit allow a person to park on a road within phase 2 of the residents scheme and does not relate to a specific address. Details of the permit numbers should be forwarded to the City Council so investigations can be carried out. As the Highway Authority, we are not in a position to respond to claims made regarding ‘ perfectly mobile persons being in possession of disabled badges’         

_____________________________________________________________________    

Having considered objections, the Director of Development Services recommends that the Order be introduced with amendments as detailed to the objector Mrs Linda Fitzgerald.

